
Pleasantville Community School 
Regular Meeting of the Board of Education 

High School Media Center 
Monday, April 14, 2014 

6:30 p.m. 
 

The Pleasantville School Board met in regular session on July 14, 2014 at 6:30 P.M. in the High School Media Center.  
Present:   Padellford, DeJoode, Ray and Danks.   

 
6:30 p.m. President Padellford called the meeting to order. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present. 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by Danks to approve the consent agenda.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Danks to approve the financials, bill, and minutes.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
The Board recognized achievement of the following: 
  
 Patrick Sheehey – State Champion Long Jump 
 Girls Golf & Coach Dan Calhoun – 2nd Place at State Golf Meet and 2A Coach of the Year 
 Pleasantville FFA – recognized as top FFA chapter in state of Iowa 
 
Supt. Aylsworth introduced Mr. Tom Roff as the new elementary principal. 
 
Supt. Aylsworth updated the Board on A.L.I.C.E. training that will take place with our staff before the students arrive back 

on campus. 
 
Shelly Cook, Food Service Director, brought a proposal the purchase of new cafeteria tables and chairs.  This was 

informational only.  No action was taken. 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to accept the bid from AE for milk and Bimbo Bakery for bread.  Motion 

carried (4-0). 
 
Ann Core presented the Board with bids for computer bags to better fit the new laptops. 
 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Danks to approve the purchase of the new bags.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to approve Faller, Kincheloe, and Co. PLC as district auditor for a 3 year 

period.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to approve MWEA Map testing for 2014-15.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
Supt. Aylsworth updated the Board on his entry plan and evaluation system and noted he would keep the Board updated as 

he moved through the process. 
 
There will be a day of registration on August 18th.   
 
The Department of Education will be releasing their Attendance Center Rankin System.  This will be used to rank every 

public school system. 
 
Mr. Ray inquired about the concrete work needed around the campus.  
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode  to adjourn.  Motion carried (4-0). 
 
President Padellford declared the regular meeting adjourned at 7:17 P.M. 
 
 
____________________________________                                             ________________________________________ 


